
 

 

 

 
 

 
 
 
Dear Parents, Carers and Guardians, 
 
Sports Day  
Thank you to everyone who came to watch our Sports Day. Special thanks goes to our helpers and Year 6 for 
ensuring the event went smoothly. They all worked so hard and their encouragement and enthusiasm was 
wonderful. 
Congratulations to our Fastest Year Group Runners 2025! 
Reception Fastest Girl - Nivisha 
Reception Fastest Boy - Ohlin 
Year 1 Fastest Girl – Mila-Rose 
Year 1 Fastest Boy – Ronnie Rae 
Year 2 Fastest Girl - Ella 
Year 2 Fastest Boy - Taku 
Year 3 Fastest Girl - Clara 
Year 3 Fastest Boy - Tommy 
Year 4 Fastest Girl -  Esme 
Year 4 Fastest Boy - Oliver 
Year 5 Fastest Girl - Evie 
Year 5 Fastest Boy - Teodor 
Year 6 Fastest Girl - Lyla 
Year 6 Fastest Boy - Charlie 
 
 
Summer Fair 
We are absolutely delighted to say that we raised £1008.63 at our summer fair this year. Thank you so much for your 
support, contributions and competition entries! We are incredibly grateful. Thank you to our wonderful new PTFA 
for the time, effort and organisation. We can’t wait to see what events you hold next year! Thank you! 
 
Reception 2025 Meet & Greet Afternoon 
It was lovely to meet our new reception children this week. They joined Dahl class for the afternoon with their 
parents and got to know their new teachers and make new friends. We look forward to seeing them again over the 
next few weeks for the rest of their transition days. 
 

News in school 



Donations 
We would like to say a huge thank you to both SDG and Aphoenix Care for their charity contributions. 
 
SDG donated beautiful crafts for our shine shop, worth over £250, which the children are now eagerly saving for! 
Thank you! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Aphoenix Care have very kindly donated £1000 towards our library bus.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
We are incredibly grateful for their kindness and generosity. THANK YOU! 
 
Price Increase 
Due to rising costs, we are going to have to increase the cost of our wraparound care from September. 
 
Breakfast club will now be £4 
A full session afterschool will be £9 
Half a session afterschool will be £4.50 
 
We have not raised the costs for 3 years and although we don’t like too, the cost of staffing and food has greatly 
increased and therefore, our wraparound price needs to reflect this. We are truly sorry for any inconvenience that 
this may cause. 
 
We hope that you have a wonderful, fun-filled weekend. Stay safe in the sun! 
Take care 
Miss Ingle 
 
PTFA 
Click here PTFA - St Bartholomew's to view our PTFA newsletter and event posters. 
 
 
 

 
 

Philippians 4:6-7: "Do not be anxious about anything, but in every situation, by prayer and petition, with 
thanksgiving, present your requests to God. And the peace of God, which transcends all understanding, will guard 

your hearts and your minds in Christ Jesus." 
 
 

 
 
 
 

https://www.stbartholomews.lincs.sch.uk/index.php/ptfa/


 
 
 
Heavenly Father, as we end this week, we come before You with a heart full of gratitude for the gift of life. Grant us 
the strength and courage to face the challenges that lie ahead. Guide our steps and help us make wise decisions in 

all that we do. 
Amen 

 
 

 
 
 

Thirsty on a Thursday: The Church is open every Thursday between 9.30—11am for you to drop in any time for 
tea/coffee and a chat.  
 
 
 
 
Darwin are the attendance winners for w/c 16.6.25 and have won a trip to the park with Gerald during playtime one 
day next week (w/c 30.6.25).   
 
 
 
 
 

W/E 20.6.25 Fantastic Award Excellence Award 

Dahl Jaxon W Eveyln B 

Nightingale Oliver L Felicity  

Darwin Toby Theo  

Franklin Harry C Harry P 

W/E 27.6.25   

Dahl Leo Melissa 

Nightingale Bobby  Joseph  

Darwin Jennifer  Charlie P  

Franklin Dimitar  Connor 

 
 
 

 
On behalf of the governing body, many thanks to everyone who contributed to making such a fantastic success of 
the school summer fayre. Thanks to our wonderful PTFA for all their efforts, our pupils, staff, and volunteers for their 
heroic work, and to everyone in the school community who supported the event. Thanks to everyone who baked, 
donated, and helped assist with or prepare for the event in any way, and a big thank you to our dedicated and 
wonderful staff for placing themselves in the firing line of wet sponges!  
 
We are so proud of our school and of everyone in the school community. 
Ollie Willetts (vice chair) and G Peatling (clerk), on behalf of the governing body 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Celebrated this week in 



 
 
 
Swimming – Term 6 
Please be aware that all children will be swimming this term in one of their class PE lessons.  The children require a 
swimming costume (tight fitting trunks or over the knee shorts for boys/one piece costume for girls), a towel and a 
swimming hat.  Swimming hats can be purchased for £1.75 via ParentMail, payments, shop.   

 
Severe Weather/Snow Closure 
In the event of severe weather, we will always strive to ensure that the school remains open, but in the event that 
extreme weather conditions necessitate the closure of the school we will advise you of this in a number of ways.  We 
will notify parents via email via ParentMail, update the school website and advise Lincs FM and BBC Lincolnshire radio 
stations so listen out to their broadcasts or log onto their websites.  We will also post a message on the school’s 
Facebook page. 
 
Book Wish List 
We are constantly trying to update our school Library so the child have the opportunity to read new and exciting 
books.  With this in mind, Mrs Szydlowski has sourced a ‘Book Wish List’.  It has been created by our local book shop 
‘Bookmark’ in Spalding.  They have been extremely kind and made an area on their website where you can click on a 
book and purchase it online and have also offered us a discount.  We felt it was not only important to purchase new 
books for our children but also support a local small business.  When a few books have been purchased they will then 
contact Mrs Szydlowski to go and collect them.  If you feel you would like to purchase a book for our Library, or know 
someone that would like to, then please follow this link: 
 

https://uk.bookshop.org/lists/st-bartholomew-s-ce-primary-school-wishlist? 
 

 
Bookmark have informed us that if you select a 
book from our list on their website and buy via 
the website then a delivery cost will be added. If 
you see a book you would like to purchase please 
email them directly or call the shop. They will 
then have the books delivered to the shop for 
free and it will be collected from them. 
 

Health Care Plans  
In order that we can provide the necessary care required to those children who have on-going health care needs, we 
require parents to complete a ‘Health Care Plan’ form via ParentMail.  This document is used to detail the on-going 
health issues and, if applicable, the medication that each child requires.  If you haven’t done so already and your 
child has health care needs, please complete the form via ParentMail.  Thank you to those parents who have already 
completed their child’s Health Care Plan.  
 

PE Timetable for Term 6: 

 Dahl (Year R): Wednesday    Nightingale (Years 1 & 2): Monday  
 Darwin (Years 3 & 4): Wednesday    Franklin (Years 5 & 6): Friday 

Swimming Timetable for Term 6:  
 Dahl (Year R): Monday     Nightingale (Years 1 & 2): Tuesday 
 Darwin (Years 3 & 4): Thursday    Franklin: (Years 5 & 6): Wednesday 

https://uk.bookshop.org/lists/st-bartholomew-s-ce-primary-school-wishlist?


Attendance 
All schools are expected to keep their attendance over 96%, 
and our Year to Date attendance sits at 95.61%. If you need 
any help with attendance, please come and speak to us as 
we will help in any way that we can.  Dr Chris Whitty released 
this statement via the DfE: “It is usually appropriate for 
parents and carers to send their children to school with mild 
respiratory illnesses. This would include general cold 
symptoms: a minor cough, runny nose or sore throat. 
However, children should not be sent to school if they have 
a temperature of 38°C or above.” 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

School Mobile Phone 

We would like to inform you that the afterschool club's mobile number has been changed. The new number to reach 

the afterschool club is 07534725872.  Please contact the school office first in all circumstances.  

 
Pencil Cases 
Please remember to ask your child regularly if they require anything replenishing, especially glue sticks, which are 
frequently used items.  
 
After School Kids Club 
Please be aware that if parents/carers/guardians are more than 10 minutes late collecting from after school clubs at 
4pm there will be a charge of a full hour, per child, childcare cost. 
 
School Opening  
Our school office is open from 8.30am to 3.15pm, Monday to Friday.  If you wish to contact the school out of these 
hours, please call 01775 640357 and leave a message on our answerphone or alternatively email 
enquiries@stbartholomews.lincs.sch.uk. 
 

mailto:enquiries@stbartholomews.lincs.sch.uk


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
All calendar dates/events can be found on our school website by clicking on the 
link below which will take you to the ‘calendar’ tab.  If you wish to add an event 

to your own calendar, you can do so by clicking on the event and pressing the 
‘add calendar’ button. 

 
Events from June 27 – October 8 – St Bartholomew's 

 

https://www.stbartholomews.lincs.sch.uk/index.php/events/


 


